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QUESTION ON NOTICE  

 

 

ANSWER 

The Committee noted Northern Beaches Council’s unallocated cash and investments 
balance on 30 June 2023 was $38.9 million. This balance included the prepayment of 
100% of the Financial Assistance Grant for the 2023/24 financial year in June 2023 by 
the Australian Government ($9.4 million).  
 
A sufficient level of unallocated cash is required to maintain day to day liquidity and 
manage shocks such as natural disasters. It is important to note the first instalment of 
the LGA’s rates notice is not due until 31 August each year, meaning the balance of 
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unallocated cash on 30 June must be sufficient to support the organisation for the first 
2 months of the financial year.  
 
For context, Northern Beaches Council is a half a billion-dollar organisation that 
provides a huge volume and diversity of services and infrastructure for more than 
260,000 residents across 254 square kms making it the fourth largest Council in NSW. 
 
Council manages $3.9 billion in infrastructure assets including 6 libraries, 9 children’s 
centres, 2 aquatic centres, 6 galleries, arts and performance spaces, 36 community 
centres, 122 sportfields, 15 rockpools and 219 playgrounds. We protect over 600 km of 
stormwater assets, protect and patrol 24 beaches, manage 845km of local roads and 
37 wharves and provide a range of amenity and town centre cleaning programs. 
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